September 9, 1991

^F1^

Dear ^F2^:

It is our pleasure to inform you that you have been provisionally admitted into the Master of Engineering program in Earthquake Engineering at the American University of Armenia, which is scheduled to begin in May of 1992. Prior to entering this degree program, you must enroll in preparatory courses in English and computer science during the fall and winter-spring quarters. Your final admission into the M.Eng. program is contingent upon your successful completion of these preparatory courses as well as the results of a written examination in your field of study that will be administered during the second quarter.

You should present this letter together with an identification document to the registration desk of AUA by September 20 in order to complete your enrollment. At that time you should also present a letter of support from your sponsor indicating their willingness to pay your tuition for the fall quarter, which will be 2000 rubles. You will be informed of the courses that you should take during the fall semester. Possibilities for various forms of assistantship will announced early in the fall quarter.

Congratulations on your admission. As one of the first students attending AUA, you share with the University administration and faculty a special privilege and a responsibility. The privilege is in being among the first students of a new institution of higher learning in Armenia that aspires to be a role model for advancing higher education throughout the Soviet Union and the world. The responsibility is in recognizing this privilege and in taking full advantage of this unique opportunity to advance your knowledge and to put it in the service of your country.

We wish you success in your studies.

Sincerely,

Theony Condos Director of Admissions

Armen Der Kiureghian Dean, College of Engineering